November 25, 2008

Public Utilities Commission

1560 Broadway

Denver, CO 80202

RE: Disclosure of Permitted Ex Parte Meeting on October 29, 2008 with Commissioner James Tarpey—Docket 08I-113EG. 

Dear Utilities Commission,

The purpose of this letter is to disclose a permitted ex parte meeting between Leslie Glustrom and PUC Commissioner James Tarpey on Monday November 24, 2008. Also in attendance at the meeting were Commission Staff Geri Santos-Rach and Mike Hydock.

This disclosure is being made in accordance with Decision C08-0903, Paragraph 21.

The meeting discussed the Electric Commodity Adjustment, its history, ways to improve consumer understanding of the ECA and other riders and ways to partition the risk of fuel cost more equitably between ratepayers and Xcel. 

No written materials were provided, but during the discussion several written documents were referred to. These documents are summarized below and are provided with the notice of this ex parte meeting. The following documents were referred to:

· Copy of a news interview between Mike Cote of the Colorado Biz Magazine and Xcel CEO Dick Kelly.

· Figures on pages 25 and 33 of the Federal Assessment of Coal Resources

· Discovery Responses from Public Service Company of Colorado to Leslie Glustrom in Docket 07A-447E, Requests 5-11 and 5-12

· 1997 EIA Assessment of Coal Reserves, pages 1 and 2

· Diagram of coal deliveries by region from “Can Coal Deliver” by Global Energy Decisions, now Ventyx

· Pages ZZ and ZZ from the Draft Environmental Impact Statement for the South Gillette Lease by Application, Bureau of Land Management, Casper Field Office, Wyoming. 

· Abstract of USGS 2008-1202 “Coal Reserves of the South Gillette Coal Field, Powder River Basin, Wyoming. 

I will be happy to answer any questions from Commission staff or other parties regarding this permitted ex parte meeting in the 08I-113EG “Utility Incentives” Docket. 

Sincerely, 

Leslie Glustrom

4492 Burr Place

Boulder, CO 80303

303-245-8637

lglustrom@gmail.com

